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Mundy Road Elementary Parent Notice
 2200 Austin Avenue Coquitlam, BC  V3K 2S1                                 

(604) 936-4271                          

(604)  936-9627 (fax)   

Issue 5 – October 31, 2008                              






Dear Parents/Guardians:

It’s been a busy day and many students were sharing their plans about their ‘Trick or Treat’ plans for this evening.   For those of you who were able to attend our Halloween Parade, I’m sure you’ll agree that the gym was buzzing with excitement.   The costumes were fabulous – and creative!  Many of you likely recall your favorite Hallowe’en memory, whether it was your costume, the goodies you received, or the fireworks that made up our Hallowe’en.  The classrooms were filled with all sorts of treats and we thank you for all your time and effort in helping us create a terrific Hallowe’en day full of memories for your children!  

Please have fun and safe evening - we look forward to hearing about all the events when students come in on Monday.  

You may have heard from your child(ren) that this week was our first attempt at lining up outside in divisions.  Students were met by their teacher, at one of the predetermined areas (both undercover so students don’t get wet if it rains).  

As noted in the October 10th newsletter, we will be asking parents/guests and visiting teachers to wear identifying name tags so that students and staff can easily recognize who is in the building.  
We all see many of you at school and we appreciate that we have so many parent helpers.  However, as part of the safety procedures in our district, schools ask that anyone visiting stops by the office and signs in.  Otherwise we may not know if you are in the building.  When you sign in, we can be confident that in the event of any emergency we will be able to determine who is inside our school.  The coloured pin noting ‘PARENT VISITOR’ is also an easy visual recognition for all students.  To help us with this, we are respectfully requesting that you sign in at the office each time you come into the school, starting on Monday November 3rd.   It may be to drop off at lunch at the office, or it may be to pick up your child for an early dismissal, or it may be that you are coming in to volunteer in the school.  There are many reasons, but signing in takes only a moment.  The effect is that it helps Mundy Road Elementary – our students will recognize the pin and the school has a responsibility to know who is in our school.  We realize that this will add a few minutes to your time but we’re always glad to see you!  

As we all know, children may not always remember adults and we don’t expect every student to know all of our parent community.   In the situation where you are volunteering in the classroom, we realize that you will be recognized by students who see you regularly but other students in other classes will not know you.  The pin you wear will identify you as someone who is part of the school community.  The pin helps our students know that you are an adult who is helping at our school.  
If you come into the school at 8:55, you can have your child’s teacher add your name to the attendance list.  This will let the office know you are in the school.  The teachers will have PARENT VISITOR pins for you to wear while you are helping in the class or school.  

If you come into the school after morning attendance has been taken, please come to the front counter and sign in.  Mrs. Hein will give you a pin.
By helping us with this endeavour, children who may not know you will be able to recognize that you are a person that is part of our school community and supporting the school safety plan.
This entire week we practiced our new entering procedures with our students.  Divisions 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 & 9 line up under the large undercover area, closest to the office.  Divisions 6, 7, & 8 will continue to line up at the undercover area closest to the playground.  Division 10 and 11 (kindergarten students) enter at the east door, closest to the primary playground.   
During recess and lunch students will have access to the school, through the doors in the courtyard.  Washroom facilities for both girls and boys located right off these doors, and it is close to the office. 

Supervision by staff (both teaching and non-teaching) continues at recess and lunch.  From 12 until 12:15 students are asked to eat in their rooms (except those who are monitors for the younger classes) while the adult supervisors circulate throughout the school.  You will see adult supervisors rotating through different areas of the school during that time.   

If it is an outside day: At 12:15 students who wish to go out can do so and there will be supervisors out on the grounds at that time.  One supervisor will remain inside the school as we are trying a new initiative – adding 5 minutes to the indoor time for those students who need a little more time to finish eating their lunch.  At 12:20 students will be outside playing and socializing, until the 12:40 bell.  At that time the students will go to their area to line up and their teacher will let them in.

If it is an inside day:  Primary students will continue to be monitored by the intermediate students, as well as the supervisors who will be circulating throughout the classes.  An inside day is often a lunch time spent playing games, so if you have a gently used game that needs a good home, please send it along to your child’s teacher.  We appreciate the donation!  

With regards to assemblies, parents and guests would be heading down to the gym.  Please sign in at the office, but there would be no need to wear a pin as you would be sitting in one location (the gym) and would be a member of the audience.

I realize that safety is a concern for all parents, as it is for teachers and support staff.  You want what’s best for your child, and we want what’s best for your child.  By working together we can make a positive difference.  Thank you for the support of the safety program.  If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me.

Sincerely,

Ms. K. Zimmer

(604) 936-4271  

kzimmer@sd43.bc.ca
TERRY FOX RUN 

We are proud to announce that Mundy Road Elementary raised $1961.52 through cash and cheque donations.   Congratulations to students and all those who participated in our Terry Fox Run.  We had such a great turnout from parents and family members – we look forward to another great run next year.

REMEMBRANCE DAY  

Just a reminder that our Remembrance Day Assembly is Monday, November 10th, starting at 10:45.  The primary students and the intermediate students will be singing, as well as the entire school singing a song together.  Mrs. Wycherley, (Division 7) Mrs. Kroeker/Mrs. Moscone, (Division 1) and Mrs. LaFleur (Division 5) will also be doing class presentations.  If you are able to attend, we hope you can join us.
THE PARALYMPIC EVENT at MUNDY ROAD ELEMENTARY!

We have been selected to host a Paralympic Day!  On Wednesday, November 12th, we will be having the VANOC Presentation for the entire school followed by a presentation by Mr. Brad Lennea, who is an Alpine Skiing Team Member and participated in both World Cup and Paralympics events, and was in Torino, for the Paralympics in 2006.   Over the course of the day here, Mundy Road students will be able to spend some time in class groups, with sports demonstrations in Sledge Hockey, Wheelchair Curling, Cross Country Skiing, and a creative station.  There will be a team of VANNOC volunteers to assist with this day.  We’re very excited to have been selected to host one of these events!    

COUNSELLOR’S CORNER

Conflict is a part of life and learning to handle it effectively is an essential coping skill. At the school level conflict happens amongst students on a daily basis. It’s important for parents to realize that there is a difference between normal peer conflict and bullying. How can we recognize that difference?

	NORMAL PEER CONFLICT
	BULLYING

	Equal power between friends
	Imbalance of power between friends

	Individuals often play together
	Individuals rarely play together

	Happens occasionally
	Repeated negative actions

	Accidental
	Purposeful

	Not serious
	Serious with threat of physical or emotional harm

	Equal emotional reactions
	Strong emotional reaction from victim and little or no emotional reaction from bully

	Not seeking power or attention
	Seeking power, control or material things

	Not trying to get something
	Attempt to gain material things or power

	Remorse – will take responsibility
	No remorse – blame victim

	Effort to solve the problem
	No effort to solve the problem


Some children weather others’ difficult behavior without much distress and stand up for themselves effectively. Other children, because of temperament or other factors, are unable to do so, and may feel overpowered by children who have strong personalities and leadership qualities. Assertiveness skills are an important tool to assist the shyer child to have a more equal say in social dynamics.

An excellent resource to learn more about helping your child develop coping strategies is “Bullyproofing Your Child: A Parent’s Guide” by Garrity, Baris and Porter. This book takes into account a child’s temperament, helping parents to assess whether the child overreacts or underreacts to problems and to teach coping skills relevant to each kind of responding. You may also contact the school counsellor, Ms Lesley Gregorash for information on this topic.

VANDAL WATCH presents SIXTH ANNUAL LIGHTS ON FOR HALLOWEEN

Halloween can be a bad evening for vandalism and can be even worse when it falls on a Friday as it does this year.  Most problems happen after younger trick-or-treaters have gone home.   Activity around schools, community centres and parks on Hallowe’en night are a deterrent to vandals.   

LIGHTS ON FOR HALLOWEEN is an annual awareness program designed to bring attention to the problem and to provide support to schools, parks and community centres.  Since the program was initiated in 2003, there has not been a major vandalism damage incident at a District school site on Halloween night. We would like to make it if “six in a row” this year!  

On Halloween night, you will see many areas lit up on Halloween night to discourage vandals.  The City of Coquitlam, City of Port Coquitlam and School District 43 will be keeping as many lights on as possible at schools, community centres, parks, swimming pools, playing fields etc. on Halloween night. They will also be coordinating efforts to provide extra security Halloween Night and liaise with the police.   

Parent Initiatives
Kid’s Christmas/Holiday Market 
The market is a fun, affordable way for the children to shop for the special people in their lives. All items are donated by families and all proceeds are to help support a Coquitlam family the staff and interested parents at Mundy Road are sponsoring. The date of market is Thursday Dec 4th during school hours. Both kindergarten classes will be able to participate. 
We prefer market donations to be brought to the classrooms on Friday Nov 28th and Monday Dec 1st but they will be accepted until the morning of the 4th. STAY tuned for further details. Please contact Ingrid or Evelyn if you are able to help out prior to the market (Nov 28th onward) or on the day of the market (936-2611 davitt@telus.net  or  931-9158 mikeeve@shaw.ca respectively). 

Blanket/Clothing Donations for the homeless
Ms. Christine Shovar

I work for the Downtown Community Health Clinic run by Vancouver Coastal.  We are located on Princess and Powell Street, right in the heart of the Downtown Eastside. We bring donations directly into our clinic, sort through them and give them directly to people who come in off of the street. Our clinic has doctors, nurses, a TB clinic, lab, HIV clinic, Hep B clinic, community workers, counseling, dieticians, pharmacy, home support and more - all within our space. It is an amazing place run by amazing people, and donations are greatly appreciated. I would love to collect any used clothing items, including jackets, socks, pants, shirts, toques, gloves. They must be clean. Blankets are another huge item, as well as decent shoes. Once the feet get wet the body can't get warm, so dry socks and shoes are a must, along with coats. Any help would be greatly appreciated. Please bring all blanket/clothing donations to the counter beside the office.  Please forward any questions to cshovar@shaw.ca   

